
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

             Newsletter 

 

June 2016 

 

Dates for your diaries... 

16th July – Members Day 

21st August – Day Rally 

17th September – Member’s 

Day 

7th-9th October - Camp 

PLUS keep your eyes peeled 

for the date of our Pop Up 

Pimms Party (waiting for hay 

to be cut!!) 

 

 

 

 

Our Day Rally on the 12
th

 June gave members the opportunity to 

have hour lessons of each of the three disciplines - flatwork, show 

jumping and cross-country.  These were taught by 3 of our fabulous 

instructors – Claire Loney, Alaina Webster and Rachael Atwell. 

Members brought along picnics and socialised at breaks in-between 

their lessons.  A good day was had by all and we are looking forward 

to seeing many of you at the next Rally on the 21
st

 August. 

Protect our Bridleways!!! 2026: Why is this date important?  

In 2000, the Countryside and Rights of Way Act was introduced in England and Wales. Section 53 of the 

Act provides for a cut-off date in 2026, which means that many historic routes of use to horse riders and 

carriage drivers will be extinguished if they are not formally recorded as a bridleway or restricted byway.  

These unrecorded routes actually exist in law but have been temporarily lost to the public and are in danger 

of having their rights extinguished. Our aim is to safeguard them for public use so that equestrians today and 

in the future have safe off-road routes to ride and carriage drive on.  

Just because you currently ride on a route doesn’t mean it’s recorded and protected from extinguishment. 

That’s a frightening thought as there are some areas with very few recorded routes and 2026 is closer than 

you think – we’re already more than half way there.  Please look to register your local bridleways and 

byways. 

Link for more information and how to register your local rides: http://www.bhs.org.uk/access-and-

bridleways/2026  

 

Finally the summer is here! The club have been lucky with the weather for their 

competitions, long may it continue – touch wood (p.s. please don’t hate me if it rains 

for our July Members Day!). We are also excited to welcome a new instructor to the 

club – Matthew Palmer. He is an enthusiastic 4* event rider - Look out for lessons 

with him at Middle Ellick Farm.  

 

http://www.bhs.org.uk/access-and-bridleways/2026
http://www.bhs.org.uk/access-and-bridleways/2026


 

 

  

Congratulations to our talented members that 

competed at the Area 12 Horse Trials at 

Bicton! 

We achieved a fantastic result!  

Junior 100cm Individual - 1st Greta Guccione 

(who will be off to the championships!) 

Senior 90cm Team – 1st Hannah Cox, Corrine 

Waugh, and Pippa Skelton are also off to the 

championships! They will be joined by Sarah 

Mole as their 4th rider.  

Junior 80cm Individuals – 2nd Phoebe Dowse, 

4th Kayleigh Hollomby. 

Senior 80cm Team – 7th Sam Mantzos, Emma 

Brewer, Pippa Skelton and Tamzin Vaughan. 

We wish those members off to the 

championship the best of luck! 

Don’t forget that Area 12 is open to all our 

members to compete against other riding 

clubs. Please contact us for further 

information and look out for advertised 

events! 

Escorted Rides - Three members met Hilary at Middle Ellick Farm which 
has direct access out onto Blackdown. It was a perfect, warm, still May 
evening. Within minutes of the ride members were out on the beautiful 
Mendips amongst the blue bells; going at a nice gentle to pace to make 
the most of the beautiful evening and scenery. Members came across 
quiet, unspoiled tracks, wild ponies and their foals, and even a cuckoo. 
 
Orienteering – for those of you who enjoy orienteering, or simply would 
like to practice using your compass, there is a permanent orienteering 
route on Burrington Ham  
http://www.discoveringblackdown.org.uk/orienteering  

If anyone would like to join a group of riding club members one evening 
to have a go at this or perhaps refresh your compass skills, please email 
Hilary camp@blackdownmendiprc.co.uk  who will try to arrange a time 
to meet. 

 

 

An enjoyable night was had by all who 
attended our Summer Ball! Venue 
was beautiful, the food was delicious, 
the company was great and we 
danced the night away! Residents at 
Cadbury House even requested we 
turned the music down!!  

Our next social event is.... 

POP UP PIMMS PARTY IN THE PADDOCK – 
keep your eyes on your inbox!  When the 
hay crop has been cut and the weather 
settles, we will hold a Pop Up Pimms Party in 
the Paddock in Butcombe.  Come and meet 
the committee and other members in an 
informal setting for a relaxing glass of iced 
Pimms, nibbles and a piece of cake! 

 

is attached.  Please read the form carefully as a few 
changes have been made.  It might be possible to start 
camp on the Friday afternoon if there is enough demand, 
which will spread lessons over three days.  If anyone 
chooses to do this their camp will end after lunch on 
Sunday.    

 

The application form for our 
Stockland Lovell October camp 
(Friday 7th – Sunday 9th October) 

http://www.discoveringblackdown.org.uk/orienteering
mailto:camp@blackdownmendiprc.co.uk
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=pimms&view=detailv2&&id=EF571C9C695698CE2668BFBD892AD4B4D3FC0DA9&selectedIndex=24&ccid=EYfO0rU2&simid=608024223184978699&thid=OIP.M1187ced2b536f94a20410b277d62dd9eo0


 

 Thank you to those who attended the first of our three Members Day’s.   
Points are awarded to horse and rider combinations, and at the AGM we 
present The Busby Trophy to the Junior and Senior member with the most 
points. 
 
Sarah Barnes and her horse attended the Members Day in June. Here is 
what she thought: 
 
          “It was a great day. We had a show jumping competition followed by 
a TREC competition. 
 
First up was show jumping, we decided to make it competitive so it was run 
as one competition, but with each competitor jumping at a height they felt 
comfortable with, followed by a jump off at their chosen height. It certainly 
brought out the competitive spirit in everyone, and there were some 
seriously impressive jump off rounds! 
 
TREC was up next. After a briefing from Hilary, we were off. Once again 
some very impressive rounds from everyone. It was great to have ago at 
something different, we were all impressed at how much our horses seemed 
to enjoy the challenge. It was lovely to meet up with other members 
and have ago at a competition in such a friendly, supportive event.έ  
 

Next Members Day: 16th July 2016. 

Results as follows: Show Jumping: 1
st
 Charlotte Withers, 2

nd
 Carolyn Crumpton, 3

rd
 

Jenny McKitterick, 4
th
 Sarah Barnes, 5

th
 Claire Bush and 6

th
 Vic Forman. TREC 

Challenge: 1
st
 Sarah Barnes, 2

nd
 Claire Bush, 3

rd
 Carolyn Crumpton, 4

th
 Vic Forman 

and 5
th
 Jenny McKitterick.  

Next Newsletter to be published: September 2016. If you have any ideas for the committee or content 

for the newsletter please email: secretary@blackdownmendiprc.co.uk  

 

mailto:secretary@blackdownmendiprc.co.uk

